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Letters to the Editor concerning all 
aspects of the theatre organ hobby 
are encouraged. Send them to the 
editor concerned. Unless it's stated 
clearly on the letter "not for p ub-
1 ication," the editors feel free to 
reproduce it, in whole or part. 

Address: P.O. Box 2329 
Livonia, Michigan 48 150 

Dear Sir: 
Just in case nobody else writes in, 

I'd like to loudly applaud John Muri 
for his article on "The Blending of 
Traditions". 

With a title like that, and no photo 
or drawing to catch my interest, I 
left that article unread for a few days. 
When I did read it, I was sure I had 
never agreed more fully with what 
John had to say. What the theatre 
organ needs are more musicians who 
will take their playing seriously enough 
to learn the right notes and play them 
with accuracy and feeling. The number 
of organists I hear playing "It Goes 
Something Like This, but Who Cares 
as Long as it Sounds Like Lara's 
Theme?" simply because they have 
taken up organ playing for a fast buck 
and " .. . for enjoyment, not 'cul­
ture' " makes me wonder if the the­
atre organ will repeat history and be 
beaten into oblivion by uninspired 
organists. We can't blame the "talkies" 
this time! 

Al Miller 

Dear Mr. Thompson: 
It is with the deepest sense of 

appreciation that we of the West Penn 
Chapter of the American Theatre Or­
gan Society extend to you and your 
organization our sincerest thanks for 
the overwhelming coverage which you 
allotted us in the April 1972 issue of 
the THEATRE ORGAN magazine. 

We are planning an eventful year 
and many of the activities will be of 
interest to ATOS. Our official Volume 
I of our chapter newsletter will be 

THEATRE ORGAN 

released in May. We will keep in touch 
and "keep the presses rolling." 

There is one clarification that we 
would like to make. Your reference to 
the non-existence of organs in the 
Pittsburgh area theatre is in error. In 
the interest of fact, W.P.T.O.S. should 
like to point out that to the best of 
knowledge there are two theatre or­
gans housed in Pittsburgh area theatres : 

Manos Theatre 
Indiana, Penna. 
Robert Morton 2/8 

Sou th Hills Theatre 
Dormont, Penna. 
Wurlitzer 2/ 6 

It would be kind of you to insert a 
memo in the THEATRE ORGAN mag­
azine on the organs mentioned above 
so that their existence can be brought 
to the attention of ATOS members 
who may have no knowledge of the 
organs. 

Sincerely, 
Bob Mitchell 

Program Director - W.P.T.O.S . 

Dear Sir: 
For the first time in all readings of 

THEATRE ORGAN, I really felt a 
cheer coming from way down . It was 
after reading John Muri's "The Blend­
ing of Traditions", in the February, 
1972 edition. 

The frank, knowledgable manner in 
which Mr. Muri presents his material 
to the readers is as refreshingly 
honest as this reader has found in a 
long time. 

As a devotee of the organ , but not 
technically or historically knowing, it 
is wonderful to have such memorabilia 
to read. And as a teacher, it is also very 
satisfying to have a good critical anal­
ysis of the music used in programs . 

In some of the local publications 
there seems to be a tendency lately 
to fear the realistic view, fearing per­
haps, that members may not be able 
to tolerate an honestly objective view. 
So the readers are given a saccahrine 
dissertation of an organ or performer. 
This can be devastating to a rather new 
follower of organ - although musically 
informed in other ways. The review 
does not follow the true being of the 
program, and this can lead to disbelief 
in the writer as well as the organization 
itself. 

After having met Mr. Muri , and 
sampling his frank, and really honest 
approach to the monarch of the the-
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atre he is making his subject , it is 
grand to have the same approach in 
the written word. 

There seems to be a truly objective 
approach in Mr. Muri's writing , as in 
his speaking. With a fearless approach , 
gained only by one experienced, and 
yet not afraid of learning more, Mr. 
Muri is really educating we lesser 
members of the grand art of ORGAN 
... in how to learn. 

And again I say ... HURRAH! 
Mary Martin 

CA TOE member 
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GEORGE A. SEAVER 

Mr. George A. Seaver , Vice Chair­
man-Treasurer of the Sierra Chapter 
passed away suddenly on Friday, March 
24, 1972. He was working for the 
Pine Grove Telephone Company as 
engineer at the time of his death. He 
was born August 26 , 1914 in Massa­
chusetts. He became a professional 
musician at an early age and was an 
organist for the Publix Theatres. Be­
sides his wife Charlotte and son Mark 
in Sutter Creek, California he is survived 
by a daughter Deborah Sponable of 
Sacramento , California and a brother 
John in New York. 

This letter written by Sierra Chapter 

Mr . George A. Seaver, Vice Chairman­
Treasurer, Sierra Chapter, at the 4/16 Robert 
Morton in the dining room of the Carl 
Greer Inn, Sacramento, California. - ( E.S. 
Naschke Photo) 
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